Institute of Engineering & Technology, DAVV

NOTICE
(For Seventh-Semester Internship Students)

Date: 06/10/2025

It has been brought to the notice of the Examination Cell that several students
who are currently pursuing their Seventh-Semester Internships, have not
registered on NPTEL for the valuation of two subjects as prescribed by their
respective departments. As per the Institute’s Credit Transfer Policy for
Foreign Universities and MOOC Courses, approved in the Departmental
Committee Meeting held on 26th July 2025, it is clearly stated that:

In case a student fails to qualify in the NPTEL/SWAYAM Online Certification
Examination for a specified subject, a Special Examination will be conducted
by the Institute for that subject. This will be considered as the student’s
second attempt and will be reflected accordingly in the marksheet. [Ref: Point
6(c)]. Accordingly, for these students, a Special Semester Examination will
be conducted in December 2025.

All other students who have registered on NPTEL must complete all required
assessments and submit their certificates for Credit Transfer without fail.
Furthermore: Internal Tests, Project Presentations, and Comprehensive Viva-
Voce will be conducted jointly for all internship students. The detailed

Examination Schedule will be announced shortly by the Examination Cell.
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